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Dear Member,							Thursday, December 23, 2021

First thing first; on behalf of the Club Executive Committee,  may I wish all the members and their families a Happy Christmas and extend a wish for a truly healthy New Year to one and all.

Year 2021 was impacted quite severely by Covid-19, its variants and conflicting and often contradictory views expressed by differing Government and Sports bodies. 
Thankfully, Track & Trace requirements are behind us but all members should be aware that Covid-19 and influenza are still with us and need to be guarded against.

Happily, year 2022 has seen an improvement in “Club Life” both on and off the Courts.

Our wonderful “Executive Trio” of Lee Picken, Laura Mather and Lorna Rogers [all as ever motivated by Cyril Nolan], have been the spark to reignite Club enthusiasm to the extent that great improvements have been made, particularly in the viewing area outside Court3 and redecoration of entrance and corridor areas.
The live streaming facility is particularly welcome and will enable players to improve their playing ability by identifying weaknesses. The ‘issue’ of the microphone remains to be resolved.

Ryan Heath continues to be our Fitness and Lifestyle guru and is always willing to help anyone get fitter, live a better lifestyle etc; he can be contacted on 07964 917771

All these things have been made possible by really significant voluntary effort from Damian, Lee and others far too numerous to mention but their efforts have been recorded and very much appreciated.

On the playing front, we have fielded seven sides in the County Winter Leagues and particularly pleased to have launched “Shropshire Girls Can” in Division 3. In contrast we have disappointingly seen late withdrawals by some clubs but happy to see RAF Shawbury returning to the leagues.

The Social side was tinged with both joy and sadness. 
Our valued Member Chris Flint passed away on the 20th November with his funeral and wake on 8th December; members were able to reflect upon this sad event and share memories at the Club Christmas Party on 10th December. As Chris would say “Onwards and Upwards”.
Our thoughts and sympathies are with Annette and family at this time.

In conclusion, on behalf of the Executive Committee, I wish every member a safe, healthy and happy New Year and give the assurance that we are here to help you and to answer any questions or concerns you may have about being a member of our Club.

Regards,
Graham

Graham S  Jackson 
Chairman & Secretary.
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